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Background/Overview: 

For the past few years, water resources managers in California and across the nation 

have been embracing an integrated approach to all aspects of water management.  

USACE’s Sacramento District (SPK) and DWR, within their respective authorities, have 

significant responsibilities for managing water and reducing flood risk in California.  

Coordination and collaboration between the two agencies is key to ensuring the 

effective planning, implementation, and operation of system improvements.  DWR 

worked with SPK to develop a Memorandum of Understanding to reinforce the already 

strong working relationship with USACE, our key federal partner in flood risk 

management, and help DWR fulfill its integrated water resources management 

responsibilities under the Governor’s California Water Action Plan. 

 

Current Status: 

The MOU was executed on August 15, 2015, and defines the working relationship for 

effective and efficient planning and management of California’s water resources within 

the context of specific agency authorities, appropriations, missions, and goals.   The 

respective staffs of DWR and the Sacramento District are currently closely partnering on 

the new Sacramento River Flood Control Project General Re-evaluation Report (Sac 

River GRR), for which the scoping charrette was held in late September 2015.  Some 

SPK and DWR technical staff are co-locating at each other’s workplace, and are 

utilizing available technical data and analyses – including DWR’s Sacramento River 

Basinwide Study -- in order to facilitate study progress.  Expectations are that results of 

this effort will be foundational to a paradigm shift, leading to management of the State 

Plan of Flood Control Facilities for broad public values.  
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In addition to Central Valley Flood Protection Implementation, it is anticipated that 

additional ongoing and prospective work efforts guided by the spirit of this MOU will 

result in numerous Shared Work Plans and products in coming years.  Other Work 

Plans that DWR and USACE will develop in order enhance their ongoing cooperation 

and collaboration are in System Resiliency, Statewide and Regional Flood Risk 

Management, and Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta.  This MOU also facilitates 

collaboration sustainability in light of future anticipated organizational leadership 

challenges.  

 

Attachment:  2015-08-14 USACE/DWR Memorandum of Understanding 
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